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As this first full week of the new School year draws to a close, I 

hope you are all now feeling more settled into School routines. 

Details and photographs of what has been happening in School 

throughout the week can be found on the following pages of this 

week’s newsletter. 

Next week, we have a number of items for you and/or your 

children to note: on Monday, the Year 6 children have the 

opportunity to stand for House Captains for their respective 

Houses, with the whole School participating in a democratic vote.  

At the end of next week, we will not only be congratulating our 

newly elected House Captains but we will also be introducing our 

School Council representatives in the newsletter. On Tuesday, after 

School, the Year 3 and 4 teachers are eager to introduce 

themselves to you and share what learning will be happening over 

the course of the year. The Year 5 and Year 6 meeting takes place 

the following week. This will also be an opportunity to find out more 

about how we can work together in partnership – home and 

school – to ensure your child’s progress and enjoyment at 

Harnham Junior School.  

Wishing all our families a very restful weekend.  

 

 

This week’s 

House Points 
The children have 

been spotted ‘doing 

the right thing’ and 

earning lots of Green 

Cards this week. 

Each Green Card 

equates to a House 

Point and the results 

for this week are as 

follows: 

BLUE 98 

GREEN 103 

RED 124 

YELLOW 82  

 

Celebration 

Assembly 
In Celebration 

Assembly on 

Monday, Certificates 

were awarded to: 

Maeve, Darcie, 

Oliver, Amelia, Kylie, 

Emilia, Ben, Poppy, 

Ella-Mai, Emilia and 

Aston in recognition 

of their hard work. 

Well done to you all. 

 

Green Cards 
Congratulations to 

Cedar Class who 

earned the most 

Green Cards last 

week and therefore 

had their non-

uniform day today. 

 

Playground Safety 
Can we please ask that 

parents and carers 

keep their younger 

children close by on the 

playground and, for 

everyone’s safety, not 

allow them to use their 

scooters or climb on the 

walls – thank you 

Remember 
Year 3 & 4 Information 

and Meet the Teacher 

meeting on Tuesday 

19th September 

4:45-5:15pm in the 

School Hall 

We look forward to 

seeing you then 

Flyers 
• Chocolate Bingo 

• Salisbury Lawn Tennis 

Club 

• Ukulele Club 

• Various Secondary 

School Flyers 

• Cathedral School Flyers 

• Wildcatz Warriors 

• Secondary School 

Application Reminder 



 

Please Download the Gateway App 

Please can we ask you all to download the 

Gateway App – once up and running it will be 

a very efficient way to communicate with you 

and also a central system where you can 

make payments for lunches, trips etc.   

We are aware of a few teething problems so if 

you have any issues please email 

finance@harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk and we will 

endeavor to resolve them (as you can imagine 

we are in regular contact with the Gateway 

support team).  

The set-up process is simple and will take no 

more than a couple of minutes: 

 

1. Search for “School Gateway” in the Apple 

App Store/Google Play or on your phone go to 

www.schoolgateway.com/apple (Apple) or  

www.schoolgateway.com/android (Android) 

 

2. Install the app and if you are asked then say 

yes to “Allow Push Notifications” - this is essential 

in order for you to receive notification of our 

communications. 

 

3. When you launch School Gateway for the first 

time, please select ‘New User’ and enter the 

email address and mobile telephone number 

you have registered with the school.  

 

4. The system will send a PIN code to your 

phone; (after you have followed Steps 1 to 3 

above) please enter this PIN code and the app 

will be activated for you. 

 

 
 
BBC's Blue Peter have introduced a new Book 

badge, designed by one of the UK’s best-

known illustrators, Sir Quentin Blake; who you 

might know from bringing to life characters 

such as Roald Dahl's BFG and Matilda!  

To earn your badge, just share your love of 

books with them. You can apply using the 

online form or by post. Just use the link to take 

you directly to the 

page https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmo

re/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge . 

If you do enter, it would be wonderful if you 

could share your entry with us in school. Please 

e.mail a copy via office@harnham-

jun.wilts.sch.uk or bring in a copy to Mrs 

Roderick. We will try and put them up in the 

library for others to use.  

 

  
 

 

 
 

To show our support and mark the end of 

Jeans for Gene Week 2023 the children are 

invited to come to School on Monday 25th 

September wearing their jeans (with their 

School Uniform top half).  

1 in 10 families across the UK are affected by 

genetic conditions - if you’d like to find out 

more about Jeans for Genes, please visit their 

website at jeansforgenes.org  

We know times are hard at the moment but if 

you feel you could support this charity please 

use the link below: 

https://www.jeansforgenes.org/donateonline 

Gentle reminder regarding 

registration times… 
Please would you ensure your child arrives to 

School on time, by 8:40am when the inner 

playground gates and doors close and the 

class register is taken. 

This week quite a number of children arrived at 

school after this time, which not only means 

that they have a less than settled start to the 

day but also means that their late arrival 

disturbs the class. We understand that 

mornings can often be a little rushed, and may 

occasionally lead to lateness but would 

appreciate your support in this matter. Thank 

you. 

Online Safety 
With children spending more time than ever 

before online, it is important that, as adults, we 

keep them safe. Each week we will share with 

you different ways to help you keep your child 

safe while online. This week we are sharing a 

really helpful app that was launched earlier in 

the year – National Online Safety app – a 

useful app for parents to keep up with new 

games and apps that the children may use. 

National Online Safety on the App Store 

(apple.com)  

National Online Safety – Apps on Google Play  

 

BBC’s   

Blue Peter 

New Book 

Badge 

 

Jeans for 

Genes 

2023!  
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Non-Uniform Day – Friday 22nd 

September 
All the children can come to school 

wearing home clothes next Friday in 

support of the HSA Chocolate Bingo Event 

taking place on Friday 29th September – if 

you are able, would you please bring into 

School next Friday bars/boxes of 

chocolate to donate to the event – please 

remember WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL – 

see posters later in the newsletter. 

 

Sports News - Girls Football next week 
Mr Williams will be running girls’ football sessions 

on Tuesday and Wednesday during lunchtime 

next week. This will initially be open to Year 5 

and Year 6 girls. All those interested should 

wear PE kit to school on these days. 

 

 
School Choir Recruitment 

Calling all singers! 
The School Choir has been invited to go on a 

trip to perform to some local older people 

following our successful Christmas visit last year 

but we're currently very short on members! 

We'd love more people to join choir so that we 

can keep it going and really make the most of 

these opportunities to sing in our local 

community. If your child likes singing and wants 

to join the choir Thursday 3:15 to 4:15 they 

would be very welcome! We sing a mixture of 

songs including pop, rock and other 

arrangements.  There will NOT be the nominal 

charge of £1 per week to join Choir. 

 

What has been happening in School 

this week?... 

Year 3 
This week, Cedar class have enjoyed learning 

about skeletons. We drew around each other, 

drew the different parts of the skeleton and 

labelled them.  

Did you know the smallest bone is found in the 

ear, measuring 3-4 mms in length?  

This week, Oak Class have been thinking about 

the story of Creation. We are busy preparing 

for Harvest Festival by creating beautiful 

pictures for each of the days of God's 

creation. We are looking forward to sharing 

them in Church in a couple of weeks.  

Rowan Class enjoyed developing their 

painting skills by mixing and blending 

watercolours to create a colour wheel. We will 

be developing these skills over the next few 

weeks with some Stone Age art, so watch this 

space! 

Year 4 
In Year 4 this week, we have been using our 

senses to write a description of Lila's village in 

'The Firework Maker's Daughter.' In PSHE, we 

have been getting to know each other by 

playing 'Meet and Greet Bingo.' The first person 

to find three things they had in common with 

their classmates shouted 'Bingo!' 

Year 5 
This week Sycamore have been busy bees 

learning how plants are pollinated. Improving 

our knowledge by learning the parts of a 

flower and through the Pollination game. We 

also learnt to play our first chords in ukulele 

lessons. 

This week Aspen have been learning about the 

layers of the rainforest, ready to begin a craft 

project in geography next week. 

This week in English, Ash class have been 

planning and writing non-chronological reports 

about Jaguars. Below are examples from 

Alyna, Oliver and Joel. 

Year 6 
Across Year 6, we got to see, and handle, an 

authentic pair of children's shoes that were 

over one hundred years' old. This inspired our 

writing, where we described how 

uncomfortable shoes were back then  

compared to today. In Birch, during our 

Science lesson, we used our knowledge of 

how light travels in straight lines to make 

periscopes.  

In Willow class, we have been finding out how 

light reflects and made our periscopes to test 

this.  

This week Larch class have been working 

towards writing our diary entries as Nicholas 

the Sweep by practising 'show not tell' skills for 

describing emotions. We acted out various 

emotions in class and discussed how they 

could be described in our writing. 

 

 

 

Please do not hesitate to get in touch via the School Office: 

Telephone: 01722 327218 or Email: office@harnham-jun.wilts.sch.uk 
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HARNHAM JUNIOR SCHOOL  

EVENTS DIARY 

2023-2024 
 

 

Date Event 

Thursday 7th September – Thursday 12th October Year 5 Non-Swimmers Swimming Lessons 

Tuesday 12th September – Tuesday 17th October Year 6 Non-Swimmers Swimming Lessons 

Tuesday 19th September  Year 3 & 4 Information and Meet the Teacher 

meeting 4:45-5:15pm 

Friday 22nd September Whole School Non-Uniform Day (HSA Chocolate 

Bingo chocoalte donations) 

Tuesday 26th September Year 5 & 6 Information and Meet the Teacher 

meeting 4:45-5:15pm 

Wednesday 27th September – Friday 29th 

September 

Harvest Festivals – More Information to Follow 

Friday 29th September HSA Chocolate Bingo 5:45-8:30pm – More Info 

about Tickets to follow shortly. 

Tuesday 3rd October & Thursday 5th October Year 3 Stonehenge Trips – More Information to 

Follow 

Monday 9th October Year 5 Marwell Zoo Trip 

Monday 16th October Year 6 Army Flying Museum Trip 

Tuesday 17th October Last Day of Term 1 – 3.15pm 

Wednesday 18th October TD Day – School Closed to Pupil 

Thursday 29th October - Sunday 29th October Half Term 

Monday 30th October First Day of Term 2 

Tuesday 31st October (Midnight) Deadline to Apply for Year 7 Secondary School 

Place for Year 6 Parents 

Tuesday 31st October – Tuesday 5th December Year 4 Non-Swimmers Swimming Lessons – More 

Information to Follow 

Thursday 2nd November – Thursday 7th December Year 3 – Class 1 - Swimming Lessons – More 

Information to Follow 

Monday 6th November Individual School Photographs 

Monday 13th November Year 4 Egyptian Workshop 

Friday 17th November Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

Tuesday 12th December Whole School Carol Service at St Thomas’ 6:00pm 

Thursday 14th December – Thursday 8th February 

(with break over the Christmas Holidays) 

Year 3 – Class 2 - Swimming Lessons – More 

Information to Follow 

Wednesday 20th December Last Day of Term 2 – 1.15pm  

Thursday 21st December – Wednesday 3rd January  Christmas Holidays 

Thursday 4th January & Friday 5th January TD Days – School Closed to Pupil 

Monday 8th January First Day of Term 3 

Friday 9th February Last Day of Term 3 – 3.15pm  

Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February Half Term 

Monday 19th February First Day of Term 4 

Thursday 22nd February – Thursday 28th March Year 3 – Class 3 - Swimming Lessons – More 

Information to Follow 

Monday 22nd – Wednesday 24th April  Year 5 Residential to Tile Barn 

Friday 12th – Sunday 14th July  Year 6 Residential to PGL Liddington 

 



 
  



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

        



 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 


